
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Utahns’ Well-Being Drops in 2022 

Utahns Report Concerns Over Personal Finances, Other Challenges 
 
(September 13, 2022) – Today, the Utah Foundation releases The 2022 Utah Personal Quality of Life 
Index: Is the Well-Being of Utahns in Decline? The report focuses on personal quality of life – based on a 
survey where Utahns rate their well-being on a series of seven factors. In this report, the Utah 
Foundation: compares 2022 data with the 2018 iteration of the survey; analyzes responses by 
population group; compares Utahns’ personal quality of life with their community quality of life; and 
suggests targeted ways that policymakers might improve quality of life for Utahns. 
 
In 2022, the Personal Quality of Life Index stands at 76 out of a possible 100 points. This is a 
decrease from 82 points in 2018. 
 
Among the findings of the new report:  
 

• Utahns’ personal quality of life declined from an Index score of 82 in 2018 to 76 in 2022. 

• All seven factors in the Personal Quality of Life Index decreased from 2018 to 2022. 

• Being “secure financially” is far and away the poorest performing measure among the 
personal quality of life questions. However, it declined the least of the seven factors in the 
Personal Quality of Life Index.  

• Utahns with higher incomes indicated a higher rating on all seven factors. They also show a 
much higher overall personal quality of life. 

• Those with more education indicated a higher rating on six of the seven factors.  
 
Utah Foundation Vice President Shawn Teigen said that financial concerns are taking a toll. “Given 
recent inflation, we figured that we'd see the financial factor decline in performance,” Teigen said. 
“But we were surprised to see all of the other six factors with an even greater decline in 
performance.” 
 
The 2022 Utah Personal Quality of Life Index is the second major report in the Utah Foundation’s 2022 
Quality of Life project. The 2022 Utah Community Quality of Life Index was released in June.  
 
The 2022 Utah Personal Quality of Life Index is available on the Utah Foundation website at 
www.utahfoundation.org. Special thanks to Wellquest Living and the George and Dolores Doré 
Eccles Foundation for providing grant support to make this project possible. Thanks also to 
Intermountain Healthcare and Lighthouse Research for in-kind support. 

http://www.utahfoundation.org/
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Shawn Teigen (Co-Author)   Christopher Collard (Co-Author) 
Vice President/Director of Research  Senior Analyst, Utah Foundation 
(801) 355-1400, ext. 3    (801) 355-1400, ext. 6 
shawn@utahfoundation.org                          christopher@utahfoundation.org 
 
 
*   *   * 
 
Founded in 1945, the Utah Foundation’s mission is to produce objective, thorough and well-reasoned 
research and analysis that promotes the effective use of public resources, a thriving economy, a well-prepared 
workforce and a high quality of life for Utahns. The Utah Foundation seeks to help decision-makers and 
citizens understand and address complex issues. The Utah Foundation also offers constructive guidance to 
improve governmental policies, programs and structures.  
 
The Utah Foundation is an independent, nonpartisan, nonprofit research organization. 
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